
 

 

 

 

 

 

City of Mercer Minutes 

July 11, 2016 
 

Mayor Kathy Schon called meeting to order with council members Randy Zinke, Bryan Brewer, Allan 

Laib, Amanda Presser and Cathy Hill, auditor. Also present was AJ Tuck, Lynn Oberg and Ward 

Heidbreder. 

 

Allen made motion to approve agenda and Randy seconded. Motion carried. 

 

Allen made motion to approve previous minutes and seconded by Randy. Motion carried. 

 

Amanda made motion to approve bills and Randy seconded. Motion carried. 

 

Bryan made a motion to approve the finances and Randy seconded. Motion carried. 

 

Amanda Presser was newly approved for the city commissioner position. 

 

League of Cities conference is at the Heritage Center on the July 27 and Kathy and Cathy to attend. 

 

We are going to get bids on paper from the different Sanitation companies for rates on which one will best 

fit our garbage needs. Circle will come to a meeting and visit with us. 

 

AJ to get the paperwork finished for us to get our Search money back into our account.  

 

Midwest Assistance Program was here to assist us with computer issues and to do some clean up in some 

bookkeeping areas. 

 

Park supper is on Aug 8
th

 at 6:00 pm at Chester’s. 

 

Decided to have Scott do the city roof / shop.  

We are looking for a company to clean and inspect the water tank, will cost about $2000.00 - $3800.00, 

this fall. Do have a couple of names to contact. Will get estimates from well drillers to sample and inspect 

the well, Kathy still working on it.  

 

It was reported by Ward that Manganese can cause Parkinson’s disease, and that is the primary 

contaminate.  

 

In new business, they made a motion to do a re-vote on the water issue. Allan made the motion and Randy 

seconded it. Motion carried. 

 

We are going to send out a letter to the residents explaining the process of the rural water and the well 

expenses again and make it clear and concise and ask for questions and concerns. Also, going to explain 

the voting process in the letter. And putting an informational meeting together also for just the residents. It 

will be posted in the paper along with other places. Would like to have any questions on the water issues 

submitted to the city before the informational meeting so that we can have answers ready for them. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The “Do nothing” approach is very costly. 

 

We are working getting all the dog issues and licenses up to date.  

  

Bryan made a motion to adjourn meeting and seconded by Amanda. Motion carried. 

 

Next meeting is Aug 18, 2016 at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Cathy Hill, Auditor 

 

 

Bills to be paid: 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 


